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As you know, the Liberty High School District has made their decision to change the school schedule for the upcoming '09-'10 school year.  We will now be on what is referred to as an A/B schedule.  By this time students have already signed up for next years classes, but some still are confused by what the change means.  Although it may seem more complicated then our current block schedule, with just a little bit of explanation the details should become quite simple to understand.

 
At this time, Liberty, as well as Heritage High School, are both on the four by four block schedule.  The year consists of two semesters each divided into two quarters.  Students take four classes a day, each 88 minutes long.  Most classes are semester long classes, so students change all classes half way through the year.  There are exceptions such as AP classes, which last all year long at Liberty, and quarter elective classes.  One of the reasons  in favor of the change given at the two open-Board meetings last year to discuss the pros and cons of a schedule switch was the desire to unify the school district.  This reason refers to Freedom, the third high school in the Liberty District, which has been on the A/B schedule while Liberty and Heritage have not.  This means that Liberty students are not alone!  


The concept of the A/B schedule, as far as number and length of classes a day, isn’t any different from the block schedule current students are used to.  The difference is that the A/B schedule will take both semesters’ classes and make them year-long classes, removing the midyear class switch.  What this means for students and teachers is that there will be four classes a day, and eight classes total, but that classes will now be on alternating days.  Students will have classes one, two, three, and four on ‘A’ days, and classes five through eight on ‘B’ days.  ‘A’ and ‘B’ days alternate every other day all five days of the week.  If the week ends on Friday with a ‘B’ day, then the next school day will be an ‘A’ day. 

 
Although the current schedule seems “second nature” to veteran students such as senior Andy Horne, when Liberty switched to the four by four block schedule just four years ago, it had students stumped.  Former student and graduate, Kayleigh Klingensmith was a junior at the time of the switch and stated, “It was aggravating at first for the upper classmen.  Mainly seniors were mad because it was their last year there, and they didn’t want to have to deal with the switch.  It was a change, and it’s always hard to accept change in life, until we consider whether it really makes an impact or not.”

 
So here Liberty is, four years later, with a new schedule change.  Our current juniors and sophomores will become next year’s upperclassmen who will be leading the way for our new underclassmen.  Before you just sit and complain about your feelings, on either extremes, about the changes taking place in your school or around your community, consider what children’s author Mary Engelbreit once said: “If you don't like something change it; if you can't change it, change the way you think about it.”

